
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org
	via fax: 011 502 221 2718

Sr. Juan Luis Florido

Fiscal General del Ministerio Público de Guatemala
	via fax:011 502 238 1734

Dr. Sergio Fernando Morales Alverado

Procurador de los Derechos Humanos (PDH)


March 11, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are very concerned for the safety of Eloida Mejia Samayoa, president and legal representative of Asociación Amigos del Lago Izabal (Friends of Lago Izabal Association), who was subjected to a death threat on February 18.  On February 21, a meeting of the association in Puerto Barrios was interrupted to deliver a second death threat.  Ms. Mejía's landlord was also warned that her house would be burned down if she continued her activities.

Are you, Guatemala’s leaders, aware that the liberty of those who care deeply about the environment in your country is gravely at risk? Only last month on February 10, Enrique Alcántara, environmental activist, was killed for his stand against illegal logging and animal trafficking.  Eloida Mejía Samayoa was vocal in her opposition to reactivation of mining activities in Izabal Department. We are sure that you will want to act swiftly to assure the freedom of your citizens to speak out against potential environmental hazards.

We urge you to:

· conduct an immediate, complete and impartial investigation into the death threats against Eloida Mejía Samayoa, make the results public, and bring those responsible to justice;

· take immediate measures to guarantee the safety of Eloida Mejía Samayoa and all the other members of  Asociación Amigos del Lago Izabal.           

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator
copies to:
National Council for Protected Areas ~ fax: 011 502 238 311

                       Ambassador Antonio Arenales Forno ~ fax: 1 202 745 1908

UA 38/04 Guatemala

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter: 
IRTF














